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EA 17-178014 DAR - Oregon Square Alternatives 
Design Advice Request Commission Memo -July 13th Hearing Date 

 

Attached is a drawing set for the Design Advice Request for the above referenced case. The review criteria are 
the Central C.ity Fundamental and the Lloyd District Design Guidelines (cheat sheet included with this memo). 
Please contact me with any questions or concerns. 

 
I. DEVELOPMENT TEAM BIO 

Architect Kyle Andersen, GBD Architects 
Owner's Representative   Wade Lange & Jerry Gammieri, American Assets Trust 
Project Valuation $119 M 

 
II. PROGRAM  OVERVIEW 

The Applicant seeks design advice for several alternative schemes to the previously approved Oregon 
Square Superblockproject. The project was approved in 2016 as a two -phasedevelopment (1 s t phase - 
western two buildings _and the majority of the public plaza, 2nd phase - eastern two buildings and rest of 
plaza). The applicant is considering the following alternatives to southeastern building (Block 103), 
previously  approved as a 325' tall residential tower: 

• Scheme 1 - office tower, 16-story, 233' tall 

• Scheme 2 - office & residential tower, large floor plate , either 21 or 28 stories (250' or 325' tall) 

• Scheme 3 - office & residential tower, small floor plate, either 19 or 27 stories (250' or 325' tall) 

In addition to the  change in  building type and use,  the ground floor  would introduce  a garage entry to 
the below grade parking (either off NE Oregon or SE 9 th depending on scheme) and changes to the 
plaza area adjacent to the building. · · · 

 
Ill . DAR DISCUSSION TOPICS 

Given the conceptual state of the schemes the focus of the DAR should be on massing and the  public 
realm, both along the street edge and within plaza. Staff has provided comments in the attached design 
guideline matrix to  guide the discussion.  The applicant is also considering altering the phases of  the 
project (1st  phase -  three buildings and majority of plaza including art  and water feature,  2nd  phase - 
northeastern building and remainder of plaza). 

Attached: Approval Criteria Cheatsheet for CCFDG & LLDG 
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